UPPER SALINAS – LAS TABLAS RESOURCE CONSERVATION DISTRICT
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

February 25, 2021

Zoom Meeting

I. Call to Order.  Devin Best called the meeting to order at 4:09.  Directors attending:  Mike Bonnheim, George Kendall, Melissa Egger, Margy Lindquist.  Associate Director:  Chuck Pritchard.  Staff:  Devin Best (RCD), Royce Larson (UCCE).  A quorum was not present since only four directors were present.  Note:  It was initially assumed that a quorum was present since Asst. Director Pritchard.  This oversight was recognized later and no action items were able to be finalized.
II. Changes/Additions to Agenda.  The Waterways contract discussion (7d) was brought forward and a WRAC report (6b) was added.

III. Action Item 7d.  Devin Best summarized the two bids received re the CalTrans 2 Centennial Creek restoration project.  They were from Stillwater and Waterways.  He reviewed the bid evaluation criteria, which involved RCD, City of Paso Robles and CalTrans staff, and summarized the evaluation.  Waterways outperformed Stillwater on 5 of the 6 criteria.  Devin recommended that Waterways be awarded the contract.  George Kendall moved that Waterways be awarded the contract.  Margy Lindquist seconded.  All directors present plus Associate Director Pritchard voted in favor.  The motion did not pass, however, as a quorum was not present.

IV. Public Comment.  Royce Larson summarized several forage- and cattle-related research papers he and associates have published or are in the process of publishing in the Journal of Grasslands and in Range Ecology and Management.  He will send the appropriate link to Devin Best.
V. RCD Reports.
a. Board Updates.  Royce Larson informed that Chuck Pritchard had received the Range Manager of the Year award from the California section of Range Management.  Mike Bonnheim mentioned that his ranch has finalized the 3rd year of its CA Forestry project.  The last part was an herbicide treatment of toyon regrowth.

b. Executive Director’s Report.  Devin Best summarized the executive director’s report previously distributed.  Regarding the Gerhard project he mentioned that the damage caused was due to a 100+ year storm and that the county office of emergency services, Creek Lands and the RCD are working on a repair work plan and budget.  More of the RCD’s near term effort will be on the Forest Health Project.  Jen is working on a grant proposal for the Rhodes property on Santa Rosa Creek.  Only one vineyard is currently participating in the Adelaida hydrology study.  

c. Devin Best made a remote presentation of a placque of appreciation to Chuck Pritchard for his service to the RCD.  Appreciation all around.

d. Weed Subcommittee.  Tom Mora, Mike Bonnheim, Royce Larson and Chuck Pritchard are on the subcommittee.  Amy Smart has previous meeting notes.  Devin mentioned that he envisions two pilot projects in the county, one on Bitterwater Road and one on Chimney Rock Road.  The challenge will be to get cooperation between the county dept. of public works and landowners.
VI. Consent Agenda.  Devin asked for any changes to the January meeting minutes.  There were none.  Devin reviewed the Treasurer’s report, including the still high accounts receivable and deferred revenue.  There was some general discussion of the on-going review of finance and management policies regarding the potential for fraud.  There will be more communication regarding this in the future.  Margy Lindquist moved approval of the consent agenda.  Mike Bonnheim seconded.  Passed unamimously.  Note:  Since there was no quorum this vote will need to be retaken.
VII. Other Agency Reports.

a. NRCS.  Devin Best mentioned the ongoing planning effort for the annual work group meeting.  Hilary Phillips would like to receive a date and time for that local meeting.  It will likely be a Zoom meeting with the RCD hosting the appropriate stakeholders.  Tentative dates discussed were March 29, 30 and 31 or early April.

b. WRAC.  George Kendall mentioned the on-going storm water capture and recharge effort being done by the county.  Margy Lindquist mentioned the group Sustainable Conservation as a resource.  Chuck Pritchard mentioned the value of stock ponds.

VIII.   Board Action Items.

a. Vice Chair Election.  This item is postponed due to lack of a quorum.

b. Reserve Policy.  Devin Best mentioned that the RCD may receive a lump sum payment from Cal Trans related to the Centennial Creek restoration project.  He posed the question of depositing the funds in a CD or other high yield account.  Reserve policy discussion will need to happen in the future.
c. ALAB representative.  George Kendall summarized agreement among board members about ALAB and WRAC representation.  Representatives to ALAB will be Mary Bianchi (odd months) and Mike Broadhurst (even months).  Representatives to WRAC will be Tom Mora and George Kendall.  Devin Best will handle any necessary communications with ALAB and WRAC.

IX. Agenda Setting.  Reserve Policy.  Fire Save Council Update. Invitation to new range conservationist.  ALAB documentation.  Coastal Conservancy grant opportunities.
X. Adjournment.  Next meeting is March 25 at 4:00 pm.   Devin Best adjourned the meeting at 5:18 pm.

